
Started at 6:30pm

In attendance
Larry DeVries, Matthew Greene, Dan Westhoff, Mike Wood, Craig Austad

Meeting Minutes from Last Meeting
Larry brought proposed meeting minutes from the previous meeting, as we didn’t have anyone
taking minutes the first.  Dan brought up a couple of suggestions, and the board voted to
approve the minutes with those fixes.

Treasurer's Report
Matt showed his new updated spreadsheet with tracking dues.  Total income is 29,112 (over half
of dues for the year).  Q1 deadline is February 15th, so people with no payments are technically
late.  We talked about what to do with people that are late in payment (do we charge a fee?).
Decided to not deal with delinquent payments until later in the year.

Total costs so far are $948.61 for January, $821.66 for February.  March is looking the same
aside from an additional $245 for the electrician.  Matt needs to get paid back $184 for the
printing of dues notices and stamps.

Matt also put together the taxes, we don’t owe anything.  He also put together a non-renewal
from the insurance company we are switching from.  There’s also $300 in unclaimed funds that
we can claim for the board from a homeowner in 2011.

ACC Report
Nothing new on the ACC front.  Still working on updated wording for the play structure ACC
rules.  We discussed whether or not to allow ACC discretion for approving play structures.  Matt
is working to finalize the language and will send it to the board for email approval.

Old Business
Larry went through the updated roles for each member to try and divide up labor given that Tom
and Roberta had basically done everything.  We went through each person’s updated roles and
responsibilities.  Larry will be sending over those updated roles and responsibilities to include in
the minutes.

We discussed the need for board members to continue to do education as required (2 events a
year).

Craig asked about the landscape company and why we’re looking for a new one.  Matt
mentioned that Tom recommended we move to a new company because our old landscape
company hiked up their rates.  Larry also mentioned that our current company hasn’t followed
through on the work we’ve asked them to do (they were asked to pull weeds and didn’t, for
example).   Larry is looking at a few different contractors.



Short Term Rentals
We discussed short term rentals, one of the residents had some complaints about noise and
other issues with a rental near their house.  Craig looked at some other neighborhoods and
found that other neighborhoods are putting bylaws in place requiring a year lease.

Larry spoke to the city about the complaints, and said the city has chosen not to take it up,
because there isn’t an indicator that there are more complaints about short term renters.  The
city recommended that the resident call the sheriff and lodge a complaint, as multiple complaints
will mean the sheriff will take action.

We talked about the possibility of changing the covenants to limit short term rentals.  We
decided to talk to the owner about changing the capacity of the house, as it’s listed for 16 people
on VRBO.

Revised Bylaws
We have proposed revised bylaws that have yet to be sent to the neighborhood for a vote.  The
board is going to go through the bylaws individually and decide on whether or not to send them
out to the neighborhood for the vote.  Proposed bylaws are on the website for anyone that
needs them.

Ting
Larry, Craig, and Justin will talk to Ting and raise concerns about landscaping issues and such
that have come with bringing Ting into the neighborhood.

Capital Planning
We talked about setting up a capital plan.  Dan mentioned that Tom had set up something, and
we were going to track that down.  Matt is going to consolidate our historical documents and set
up a capital plan.

Adjourned at 7:40pm.


